London, Sarah

From: Anne Galloway [agalloway@vidigger.org]
Sent: Friday, August 03, 2012 4:32 PM

To: . London, Sarah

Subject: Re: 12 of 12

Thank you, Sarah.

On Ffi, Aug 3, 2012 at 3:52 PM, London, Sarah <Sarah.London(@state.vt.us™> wrote:

From: London, Sarah

Sent: Friday, August 03, 2012 3:46 PM _

To: ‘Peter Hirschfeld'; 'Anne Galloway'; 'randy@randybrock.com'; "Paul Heintz'
Subject: 1 of 12

All, attached is the first of 12 PDFs of emails and attachments in response to your FEMA public records act
request(s). The emails are in reverse chronological order. Each PDF is roughly 20 to 55 pages, for a total of
474 pages. | have redacted phone contact information. Where possible to separate, I have omitted emails
regarding meeting planning and emails regarding FEMA’s participation in things other than the State Hospital
and the Waterbury State Office Complex. Except for one email asking for an attachment when Brunette could
not reach Duchac, Commissioner Flood and Brunette were not independently in touch. Similarly, Michael
Kuhn’s only independent communication with Brunette is an email in which Brunette forwards FEMA handouts
regarding project worksheets. 1 have omitted one email from Brunette in which Bill Duchac is cc’d because it
involves extremely large attachments. The text of the email is two sentences, noting “4 DBI reporis™ aftached
and awaiting more reports. DBI reports are extremely detailed, building-by-building reports regarding flood
damage created by Lexington Insurance Company. Each report is a couple hundred pages.

If you want any of the above-described emails or attachments, let me know.

Thank you and have a good weekend,

Sarah

Sarah London

Counsel to the Governor



802-328-3333

sarsh.Jondon(@state. vi.us

Anne Galloway

Editor, VTDigger.org

cell 802-595-9159

google voice 802-222-6086
(@vtdigger
hitp//vidigger.org




